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Aim High - Encourage - Have Faith 

You may have seen our wonderful new promotional 
advert recently in ‘Streetwise’ Local magazine!  

Don’t forget you can scan the QR code (also on the 
back of this newsletter) to go to our website! 

 

 

This week we are meeting the…. Premises Team!   

I am Mr Honchar, the school’s Premises 
Manager. I love being able to make positive 
changes around the school and seeing the 
plans right through until completion. It is 
rewarding to be able to ensure the children 
have a clean, well-maintained and safe 
place to learn. My job involves overseeing 
the school’s building maintenance and im-

provement projects such as the current installation of a new 
boiler and heating system and the recent toilet refurbish-
ments. I enjoy STEM subjects (Science, Technology, Engi-
neering and Maths) and am looking forward to relaunching 
the lunchtime STEM club, working with the children to share 
and develop their STEM knowledge, ideas and creativity. 

My name is Mr Charman, Premises Assistant, working with 
Mr Honchar, to keep our school premises  
clean,  particularly important  at the pre-
sent time. I  enjoy gardening and there-
fore like to keep the school grounds tidy 
and colourful. In the summer term, I like 
to help children with the gardening club’s 
fruit and vegetable patch - last year we 
grew some lovely, tasty tomatoes!  

Another great week of learning both here at St Matthewôs for the children in school 
and also for the majority of our children who are learning from home!  

 

Your teachers have been pleased to see the good range of work that the children have com-
peted at home and ‘turned in’. Well done and thank you to parents supporting their chil-
dren’s learning at home; we really do appreciate it. Please remember that our expectation is 
that all children (Years 1-6) learning remotely submit work every day on Google Classroom. 
Please click here to watch the video tutorial on how to do this. Reception and Nursery can ac-
cess and upload their learning via Tapestry. It is also expected that the children attend the 
zoom drop ins on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays (on Wednesdays, we have our weekly staff 
meeting/training). The children do not have to stay for the full 2 hours, but it is essential that they log on 
for some of the session. At a minimum, the children need to be completing English, Maths and at least 
one other lesson each day.  

If you have any questions about your child’s learning you can ask their teacher at the zoom sessions. For  
more general enquires you can contact the school office.  

If you require a reminder of your child’s passwords please email info@stmatthews-redhill.surrey.sch.uk. 
The phone lines are open from 08:30 - 4:30pm Monday to Friday, although please bear in mind 
that some of our office staff are working remotely and so, if we do not answer your call, please 
do hold to leave a message as we may be on the other ‘phone line or answering the door.  

You may also receive, through your door, a promo-
tional flier in RH magazine. Keep an eye out! Please 
share the leaflet and your positive experiences of St 

Matthew’s with your friends and neighbours. 



 

 

  

Useful telephone numbers: 
Father Andrew, St Matthewôs Church 01737 761568 
Friends of St Matthewôs School (PTA) 
FOSM@stmatthews-redhill.surrey.sch.uk 
Welcare Childrenôs Centre 01737 780884  
Childline 0800 1111 

www.stmatthewsredhill.org.uk • 01737 762080  

info@stmatthews-redhill.surrey.sch.uk  • @StMattsSch 

 Spring term 2021 
Tues 9th February: Safer internet day 
15th - 19th February : Half term holiday 
w/b 1st March: Book Week (Thursday 4th : World Book Day) 
Monday 8th March: Inset day - school closed to children  
Last day of term: Thursday 1st April (Maundy Thursday) 
Summer term 2021 
Monday 19th April: Inset day - school closed to children  
Tuesday  20th April :children return to school  
Tues 20th - Thurs 22nd April  High Ashurst Yr 6 Residential Trip  
w/b 10th May: Yr 6 SATS cancelled 
Fri 28th May: Inset day - school closed to children  
31st May - 4th June: Half term holiday  
w/b  7th June: Yr 1/2 national phonics screening checkcancelled 
w/b 7th June: Yr 4 national multiplication table checkcancelled 
w/b 21st June: Activities Week 
Fri 25th June: Sports day 
Wed 14th & Thurs 15th: production 
Last day of term: Wed 21st July 
 
High Ashurst Yr 6 Residential Trip 2021/22  (current Yr 5 pupils) 
Wed 29th Sept - Fri 1st Oct 2021 

Diary Dates Steps to Outstanding  
Although things are different at the moment 

and we do not know when all the children will 

return to school, our expectations, priorities 

and commitment to strong teaching and learn-

ing for our pupils here at St Matthew's School do not waver.  

For those learning in school there is some “normality” of face 

to face teaching and learning. Those at home are expected to 

access our strong remote offer.  School leaders and teachers 

have made sure that the home learning activities for the chil-

dren on Google Classroom (Year 1-6)  and Tapestry 

(Reception & Nursery) mirror the lessons taught to those pu-

pils in school. The activities cover a breadth of curriculum are-

as and are accessible to all. The school has provided chrome 

books and SIM wireless routers for disadvantaged pupils who 

require them to access remote learning.  

St Matthew's School never rests on its laurels; we are always 

seeking to further improve outcomes for our children. This 

week our strong remote learning provision has again been 

praised, this time by our Diocesan School Improvement Part-

ner. We have also used the DfE's  framework to review our 

remote provision and are delighted that what we have in 

place measures highly against national expectations.   

Thank you everyone who has contributed towards this excel-

lent provision for our children. 

Blessed are those who mourn, 

  for they will be comforted.      Matthew 5 v 4 

Free Family Learning Courses 

St Matthew’s School and Surrey Family 

Learning have, for many years, worked 

closely together providing classes and groups for parents to help 

them support their children’s  learning . Our classes for parents 

for whom English is an additional language have proved particu-

larly successful.  

The current Family Learning programme is now being delivered 

online with a wide range of  courses including maths, English, 

wellbeing and general parenting.   

Further information and detail of how to book your place can be 

found here.  

Reminders for our Governors! 

Wednesday 27th January - Governors training event: 

preparing for Ofsted 

Tuesday 3rd February: Governors Monitoring day  
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Tuesday 26th 

January 1pm and 

6pm  

EYFS (nursery 

& reception )  

– maths 

 

Miss Cunnington (EYFS / KS1 

phase leader) 

Miss Hekmoun (Nursery 

teacher) 

Thursday 4th Feb 

6pm 

Friday 5th Feb 

10am 

Computing 

and online 

safety 

Miss Forbes (Computing 

Leader) 

Miss Hills (Assistant 

Headteacher) 

Thursday 4th 

March 6pm 

Friday 5th March 

10am 

English Mrs Moyle (KS2 phase lead-

er) 

Miss Cunnington (EYFS / KS1 

phase leader) 

Wednesday 5th 
May 10am 

Thursday 6th May 
6pm 

Relationships 
& Sex Educa-
tion 

Mrs Lightfoot (Headteacher) 

Mrs Penfold (Deputy 
Headteacher) 

Wednesday 9th 
June 10am 

Thursday 10th 
June  6pm 

Mathematics Mr Challenger                    
(Maths leader) 

Mrs Moor (Numbers Count 
teacher) 

Thursday 1st July 
6pm 

Friday 2nd July 
10am 

Pre-learning 
for 2021/22 
and expecta-
tions of what 
pupils should 
achieve. 

Mrs Lightfoot (Headteacher) 

Mrs Penfold (Deputy 
Headteacher) 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/adult-learning/courses/family-learning

